



Moorside Cricket & Bowling Club

Minutes of the General Committee

5th March 2015

Present:

Tom Boyle (TB) (Chair), David Bowerman (DB), Peter Broadhurst (PB), Matthew Ogden (MO), Tim Mitchell (TM), Carol Anne Morris (CM), Wendy Bird (WB)

Apologies: Graham Bastow (GB), Ray Entwistle (RE)

Minutes of Previous meeting: Minutes for the previous meeting were accepted as a true record

On-going Actions from previous meetings:

Leaking roof above the kitchen is on-going.

Action: GB & DBo

New ashtrays & signs outside have been installed

Correspondence:

Usual post received plus a letter to be read out during AOB

Treasurer's report:

TM reported the financial position of the Club. Despite the reduction in bar turnover in Quarter 1, the position was beginning to improve in Quarter 2. The Committee were asked to note the current cash flow issues which would occur in March prior to the influx of income in April. It was agreed that, if necessary, reserve capital would be used temporarily and returned to balances once income increased at Easter.

Bookings:

Bookings for the next couple of weeks noted.

Bar secretary's report:

Nothing to report

Safeguarding:

D Percival reminded about his DBS application.

Community Bowls Pavilion:

Nothing further to report.

Any Other Business:

PB stated that St Thomas' church is combining with a few more churches in the area, and want to push their community section. It was agreed that they could involve the club within this.

The Committee had received a letter from G Woolley stating that he is resigning from his green cutting responsibilities at the Club. TB had attended the Bowling Committee meeting prior to the General Committee

Meeting. The Bowling Committee had requested that urgent attention should be given to finding an alternative as soon as possible. **(action TB)**

WB stated that H Heginbotham has asked for some green paint for the benches that he has repaired. **(action TM)**

WB stated that the Wild & Broadhurst Pairs bowling competition will be going ahead on Good Friday.

DB expressed his concerns with the junior team and the junior coaching at nets. It was agreed that some senior cricketers should be getting involved.

Next meeting: 19th March 2015 at 9.00pm

Meeting finished at 10.00pm